
Applicant: 
City of Palm Springs 
 

Project Name: 
Golf Club Drive Culvert Reconstruction 

 
Receiving Water: 

Palm Canyon Wash, tributary to the Whitewater River 
 
Location:  

The Project is located in the City of Palm Springs, Riverside County, CA. 
Section 29, Township 4 South, Range 5 East, SBB&M 
32.798o N Latitude by 114.481o W Longitude 

 
Project Description:  

The City of Palm Springs proposes to reconstruct the existing culvert system at the Palm Canyon 
Wash low water crossing on Golf Club Drive.  Heavy rains damaged the culvert in January 2005.  To 
allow the crossing to remain open during smaller storm events, the City of Palm Springs proposes to 
expand the capacity of the culvert from 36 CFS to 720 CFS.  The proposed culvert system will 
provide capacity nearly equivalent to the storm flow measured on January 11, 2005, which caused 
the current failure of the existing low water crossing and culvert system.  The proposed project will 
include the removal and reconstruction of the concrete slope protection, concrete culvert inlet 
structure, installing nine 42" by 29" arch CMP culvert pipes, and improvements to the street.   

 
Action: 

Pending 
 
Water Board Contact: 

Kirk Larkin, Water Resources Control Engineer  
(760) 776-8964 
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